

PRINCE OF WALES

PRIMARY SCHOOL



NEWSLETTER 1st July 2016

Listening Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

Good afternoon,

I felt compelled to write to you today to let you know how fantastically well represented your school was on the tube this morning. I was on the Victoria line at around 9.45am and jumped on to a carriage full of students. In all honesty, I instantly regretted the carriage I jumped on as there was 90 of your students all on one carriage, and I was running in between meetings and wanted to think about a few things.

Oh how pleasantly surprised I was! Your students were impeccably behaved. They were extremely polite to each other and those around them, they moved out of the way for other commuters, they spoke quietly amongst each other, and did exactly what their teachers told them to do.

Your students and teachers were a real credit to your school today; and I just wanted to let you know Kindest regards,

A commuter

Lovely email received this week. Well done Year 6!

Humanities Week - Our Local Area

Year 4 are involved in helping to research, design and eventually create a wetland area in the Prince of Wales Open Space.

Each class has been over to the designated area and made a list of plants and animals they saw.

At school we looked at the designs from the Wetland Trust and gave our feedback on what we wanted to see in the Wetland area. We are now looking forward to seeing the second set of designs, and being involved in the planting in September. It will end up becoming a marvellous outdoor area for all who live in this area.









Our Value of the Month for July is **Friendship**.

This Value links to the school Value of 'Happiness'. Our friendships can be great source of happiness. This month is also an opportunity for Year 6 to reflect on the friendships that they have made at Prince of Wales, before their transition to secondary school. We look forward to exploring the importance of friendships at school. Using books or films is a good way to begin to think about the role of friendship. Can you think of a story that explores friendships? What does the story teach us about being a 'good' friend?

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator

These pupils modelled the value of politeness & manners this week; Beverley 1A, Charleene 1T, Meryem 1K, Daniel 2Ru, Hazal 2A, Shernae 2Ri, Annly 3G, Cayla 3F, Rishika 3N, Adrian 4H, Kaira 4L, Leila 4F, Yusuf 5S, Ashley 5L, Kai M 6H, Jaidan 6B, Elif Naz 6T

Attendance this week

1A 91.72% 2A 90.49% 3F 97.93% 4F 96.33% 5L 92.67% 6B 95.36% 4H 96.79% 1K 96.07% 2Ri 90.34% 3G 96.67% 5S 94.33% 6H 98.15% 1T 97.67% 2Ru 92.67% 3N 96.21% 4L 95.33% 6T 95.86%

Well done to **3F** & **6H** for best attendance this week. Overall attendance since September: 95.24%









Congratulations Zayvier from 6T in coming 3rd in the 150 m sprint, out of 70 participating schools during the District Sports Competition.

> **CAKE SALE** Wednesday 6th July after school in the playground



Reception children had a fabulous time on their trip to the local Café'. They placed orders, ate lots of yummy food and then paid for their meals. Their excellent behaviour was commented on by our local community.

Well done Purple, Orange and Yellow class!

NUT Strike

Please take note that the only classes open next Tuesday 5th July are:

> Nursery, Purple Class, 1A, 1K, 3N, 3G, 3F

All other classes will be closed.

Year 4 were Romans for a day!

We came to school dressed as either Romans or Celts, and we found out about everyday Roman life. We also got to try on Roman armour and touch pots and jewellery from this time period. In the afternoon we re-enacted a gladiator battle and the Emperor decided if the winning gladiator would be saved or not!









Dates for your diary

Friday 8th July

Tuesday 12th July

Friday 22nd July

Wednesday 13th July

Monday 4th July

Year 6 visit to Mandir

Year 1 visit to National Gallery

Tuesday 5th July STRIKE DAY: only open for: Nursery, Purple, 1A, 1K, 3F, 3N, 3G Wednesday 6th July

Value for June: Politeness & Manners

Year 5 Music Festival Cake sales outside

Final school day for Nursery

EYFS Sportsday

End of year reports to parents Steel Pan competition

Parents' Evening

Sports Day and School Picnic Early Learners Fun Afternoon 3pm - 6pm

Friday 22nd July School breaks up for summer break at 1:30pm Monday 5th September Start of school year '16/'17

How to help your child with Maths

The Maths Workshops are fully endorsed by the parents who have attended the sessions. They now feel they are more confident in supporting their children at home. Check out the next session for yourself:

Maths Workshops for Parents

Venue: Community Room Time: 9am - 10am

Multiplication 6/07/16 Division 14/07/16

EYFS workshop: 08/07/16 from 9am - 10am